WELLINGTON FIELDS ALLOTMENTS – HIXON                                                      Issue # no 8
[image: image1.png]


[image: image2.png]f





Wellington fields Allotments Newsletter - Winter Edition.

Don't forget, if you wish to contribute to future issues, please contact a member of the committee.


Quiz Night.

The Quiz Night was originally planned for November, but instead was held on Sunday 27th January in the Bank House. It was a brilliant night!  Thoroughly enjoyable & profitable too!  After costs, of which there were very few, we raised £110.01. The totals we raised on the night were £75.00 on the raffle & £44. on ticket sales.

Well done everyone. (by Karen Appleton)

Plots

We are in a good position with no Plot Vacancies and a small waiting list of 2 people.
Rubbish, Plastic and Recycling.

Please don’t forget, to remove all the bits of Netting and, or Plastic String, from any vegetation that you put into the big Compost Bins. This WON’T Rot.

The Rat Man says that NO waste VEGETABLES should be added to the heap because it encourages RATS!

Woody material should not be put into the compost bins either as it won’t rot, but should be put in the big metal Tractor Bucket please.

On the subject of Plastic, please take any bits, you see around the site, home with you – even if they aren’t your own! The Horses in the next fields may not say thank you, but it will be much appreciated!

Compost Heap.

John Martin has turned one heap into the other and it has been covered with a Blue Tarpaulin to keep out the weed seeds. Hopefully, by the Spring the new storage area will have been built and the Compost will be mature enough to be dug out and be ready to be used by Plot Holders.

Woodchip.

For the moment the Wood chip pile has gone, but hopefully, by the time you read, this there will have been another load of Woodchip delivered. It is FREE for any Plot-Holder to use on the site.
.

Manure.

Please remember to return all the empty manure bags that you use, because the Horse Man needs them to bring us more in. Without them being returned we wont get any more as they cost him a lot of money to keep replacing.
.

Committee Vacancy.

There is a Vacancy for one more Committee Member, so if you want to have a bit more of a say in how your Allotments are run why not volunteer yourself! Meetings are very friendly and casual and often held in the Bankhouse Pub!

FaceBook Page.

Don’t forget we have our own FaceBook page that we would like to see more people using! You can post anything you want within reason about the Allotments.

www.facebook.com/WellingtonFieldsHixon
Tip Of The Month!

While the weather remains too bad to get on your plots why not clean your Tools and go through your seed stocks. Don’t discard any part used packets, but either try sowing some early in trays to get an extra early crop, or swap unwanted packets with other Plot Holders!

The following is an old Allotment Article from the end of our second year on the site written by one of our Plot Holders!

Allotment Diary Article 36.

Waiting For The New Season.

When I had my allotment at Amerton, I bought 5 root wrapped fruit trees from one of those discount shops for just under £5 each. They were all common, but named varieties of Cooking Apple, Desert Apple, Pear, Plum and Cherry. As Amerton allotments were forced to close I dug the trees up and potted them. Unfortunately, they were not labelled properly and have lost their labels in the meantime. The Cherry was planted behind my greenhouse leaving the other 4 trees in pots behind the garage all summer. Recently I decided to plant a fruit tree on my Hixon allotment and wanted to plant the plum, because if it was planted next to a stone path it would benefit from the lime in the path that would help it to make the stones in the fruit, whereas apples and pears do not like limey, or alkali soil. The problem was, although the apples had fruited, only the cooking apple still had fruit on it to identify what it was, so it was a one in three chance that the fruit tree I planted on my allotment was what I wanted to plant. Only time will tell if the tree turns out to be the plum and suitable for the spot. My intention is to train the “Fruit Tree,” with its branches spreading outwards and not upwards, in the same way that I have done with reasonable success on a Plum, Apricot, Quince and Peach at home. This way it should not get too tall and cast too much shadow over the rest of my plot. Planting the tree in the Winter months will give its roots a chance to settle in a little before the new leaves make demands on them for food and water. This will in turn mean that the tree should not suffer a shock and have die back as the Summer comes. All of the fruit bushes that I intended to plant in my plot have also gone in and I have already planted some Winter vegetables such as Garlic, Broad Beans and Cabbages before the snow came. The Jerusalem Artichokes I am still harvesting, but some of the smaller ones are being re-planted as the old plants are being dug up.

Other vegetables being harvested are my early planting of Leeks that are short but fat and quite tasty. We are also cutting Kale and have decided that although the Kale variety we planted this last season produced smaller, thinner leaves, the central stalks weren’t so tough and didn’t need the fiddle of cutting them out before cooking, so it was a better variety. The Scorzonera roots have not forked this time as they were not transplanted from cells, but were sown directly into the ground. Care is needed when digging them out though as the roots seem to go down forever and are quite thin! Our Oca seem to be keeping well, but we are definitely giving far too many away to all the interested people that we tell about them! The Oca plants in the potato tubs in the greenhouse didn’t do any better than those grown outside and as such were really a waste of valuable space. The only real benefit was that they harvested much later and had started to produce bulbils on their stems that will yield plenty of “seed,” to give away this coming season.

Fortunately, I had done nearly all of the preparatory jobs on my allotment ready for the new season before the bad weather came and I had even dug out and manured my climbing and runner bean trenches with some horse manure I got locally. I fetched the horse manure in my car from a site nearby where there are many horses. When I first decide I wanted some horse manure we spotted the fields full of horses and kept watch on it to see when they put the bags out by the gate. For what seemed like months we saw what were obviously bags of manure standing up round the field gradually being filled. The bags stood quite tall for some time and mom said that, “Maybe they were training the horses to use them like an outside loo for horses!” It would certainly save the horsey people the trouble of scooping it up from all round the field!

If you would like to contribute to future publications, or have any comments regarding the format, please contact one of the Committee Members listed below. HAPPY GROWING!



Please Visit Our Website @ www.wellingtonfieldsallotments.org/ and our

FaceBook Page www.facebook.com/WellingtonFieldsHixon
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Current Committee Members





Chairperson - Simon Ellin. 


Treasurer - Karen Appleton.


Secretary - Jane Garner.





Committee Members: -


Barry Williams; 


Mark Connell; 


Chris Hilton; 


Alan Hartley; 


Rose Jones.











Don’t Forget








If you fancy taking on another Plot to grow a few more vegetables please see Jane Garner. There is only a short waiting list.





Contact Details For Jane Garner, Secretary - � HYPERLINK "mailto:fjanegarner@hotmail.com" ��fjanegarner@hotmail.com�











